
Local 28 Referral Hall 
500 Greenwich Street, New York, NY  10013 

(646) 798-1164 
 

April 2023 

 

Dear Brothers & Sisters, 

To accommodate the members more effectively we have made 2 modifications to our Referral 

Hall Rules and Policy. They are as follows: 

1. Effective April 28, 2023, the Referral Hall callout hours will be from 1:00 pm – 5:30 pm.  

• This will allow our members to have more time to adjust their schedules to deal 

with childcare and other issues that may need to be addressed. 

• Penalties will ONLY be applied if a member refuses a job or does not answer the 

RH Operator’s call during the new callout period. 

 

2. Effective April 28, 2023, the Referral Hall is changing its “One Time Courtesy” Policy.  

• In the past, if members forgot to add themselves to the list within 24 hours of being 

laid off, they were eligible to be restored to their position as a one-time courtesy.  

• Going forward, if members forget to add themselves to the list within 24 hours of 

being laid off, they are eligible to be restored to their position one time per 

calendar year up to 3 times. 

• This courtesy will be confirmed in writing via text/email through Union Fusion 

advising members that this is a courtesy that will expire once it has been used 3x 

and it cannot be used more than once in a calendar year. 

Please be reminded that all members who are called by the Operators are obligated to answer or 

be subject to penalties. Please check the RH FAQ on the member page for more information on 

rules and penalties.   

Please make sure that all your devices can accept calls and correspondence from the RH and that 

your UnionFusion contact information is up to date.  

The Referral Hall Members' telephone number is (646) 798-1164, and our email address 

is RHOperators@local28union.com   

Thank you.  

Sincerely, 

Local 28 Referral Hall  

mailto:RHOperators@local28union.com

